Penny Holdcroft
100 Wairau Rd
Oakura

My name is Penny Holdcroft and I have lived in Oakura for
10 years. I live on the South corner of Wairau Rd and State
Highway 45, directly beside the planned Round About. The
diagram is hard to understand however it looks like the road
will be right through my current fence and be approximately
5 feet from my deck and front door! This will impact
substantially on my family. There are obvious hazards like
noise and lack of privacy but as I have a son with Cystic
Fibrosis I worry about how the Carbon Emissions caused by
the increased traffic flow will impact on his lungs.

There isn’t enough infrastructure in the village for the influx
of cars and people. Wairau Rd is an obvious concern but so
is the intersection at Donnelly and State Highway 45, as well
as Dixon and Butlers Lane. Crash Risks will also become a
problem.

My section also backs on the Wairau Rd Stream and I am
concerned that more development of curbing, roads and
driveways will increase the flooding of the stream.

These are MY biggest issues, but I am also concerned about
the negative impact on our environment, public amenities,

lifestyle, water supply, sewage and many other factors!

[ ask that PPC48 be declined in its entirety.



